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ABDON & HEATH PARISH COUNCIL
Including: Balaam’s Heath, Baucott, Brookhampton, Holdgate & Tugford

www.abdonandheathparish.org.uk



ABDON AND HEATH PARISH COUNCIL Meeting
Thursday 9th November 2023 at 7.30pm
At Abdon Village Hall
Please reply to Clerk to the Parish Council: Wendy Richards abdonandheathclerk1@outlook.com
In alphabetical order - Cllrs. Peter Hartley, Bill Lewis, Rowland Price, Michael Whalley, Chris Yarwood.
Draft Minutes
Present: Cllrs P.Hartley, B.Lewis, R.Price, C.Yarwood(chair). Cllr C.Motley (Shropshire Council). W.Richards (clerk), One member of Public.
1 Open Session: None
2 Declarations of Interest None
3 Apologies Cllr Whalley
4 Minutes Read by Chair from meeting 11-5-2023. Unanimously agreed as correct.
5 Finance: Balance at 4-10-23 £10403.44. Lots of Marquee hires and £5036.21 from Neighbourhood Fund payment.
6 Brown Clee Medical Practice: Cllr B.Lewis gave an update: there are two groups: PPG: Patient Participation Group and the Brown Clee Medical Practice Community Group. Main issue for the surgery is finding a buyer for the building. The PC have received a request for seed funding a bid to purchase the building of £100-£150. Discussed. Cllr Hartley proposes to wait for more clarification on plans and employment of a new Dr. Unanimously agreed. Public 1 questioned whether there is government guidance for these situations? Cllr Motley responded that there is but this is changeable.
7 Highways: Powkesmore potholes are urgent. Top road inadequate patching needs repeat reporting as it is not acceptable. Report from public that the drains by Abdon Church are blocked so water is running down to Upper House. Drains on Osley bank are blocked and causing damage to the surface. Earnstrey Hill House has a blocked drain. Bottom of Masseys Bank is a blocked drain. Cllr Yarwood proposes mini-digger is required to clear culverts and improve ditches. Neighbourhood fund could be used, Highway Maintenance Grant is confirmed for another year. Clerk to get digger quotes: Agreed. Clerk to chase Shropshire Council for drain clearance as will need the machine.
Cllr Motley reports that Shropshire Council need to make savings. Andy Wilde of Highways is moving to use local contractors which has resulted in savings. Bypass extension around Shrewsbury has been funded by the Government. The Riverside regeneration plans have been achieved by the Leveling Up fund. Demand Responsive Transport route is being trialled around Shrewsbury. 
8 Place Plan: No action
9 Funding priorities to be included in the Plan: These can be updated at any time so no changes requested at the moment.
10 Correspondence: Change of route of footpath request received. Deadline 7-12-23. Surrounds Earnstrey Hall. Cllr Hartley has met with applicant and agreed with proposals onto his land. Cllr Hartley proposes support, unanimously agreed. Healthwatch survey for diabetes services active, info will be on website. Application in Clee St Margaret for an affordable home has been refused, discussed. Unanimously agreed clerk to draft a response in support for Cllrs to approve.
11 Items for consideration for the next meeting(For dissemination of information only) Highways Maintenance Officer
12 Date of next meeting: January 11th  2024 postponed until Thursday 18th January
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